
LAKE HEALTH/FISHING COMMITTEE REPORT

Written and submitted by Paul McDaniel for the February Board Meeting.

Members include:  Glenn Christenson, Roy McCutcheon, Angie Francis, Mike Oatley, Paul Flannigan, Lou
Santoriello, Laura Pool, Jeff Harbert, Mike Oatley,

No meeting was held this month.  Work done is mostly preparatory for the 2022 budget.

We got the necessary bids for wiring Willow Well House and have selected the best bid.  Stingray Electric
will be doing the work ASAP.  We will still have to wait for inspection from Larimer County.

We tried connecting a generator to the system but so far have been unsuccessful due to plug
mismatches.  We are urgently looking for a proper adapter/cable.  Lake Dissolved Oxygen levels are in
the danger zone.  We are now above 50/50 risk of losing a significant percentage of fish in Willow Lake.

We have successfully acquired a work boat with trailer and will acquire an electric trolling motor
sufficient to power the boat to apply Lake Clarifier and Sludge/Muck treatments.  We plan to see what
other treatments we may be able to apply ourselves to save money. A big thank you to the board for
allowing us to facilitate this purchase.

We still wish to improve cooperative efforts with Operations and Water Committees. This will help the
efficiency of all aforementioned committees.  There is still work to be done to facilitate better
cooperation in the future.

A big issue that still needs to be addressed is getting access to the revenue generated by sales of Fishing
Badges and Boat Stickers, both directly related to Lake Health and FIshing Committee budget.

Plan the work, Work the plan.  Thank you very much.

Paul McDaniel

Chairman of the Lake Health and Fishing Committee


